MYS Board Meeting Minutes

March 30, 2011

Present:
Maureen Dalbec, Eric Reed, Paul Best, Juan Aguilar, Suzanne Deitch, Amy Lekstutis, Dean Cretsinger, John von Seggern, Markus Rodlauer, Mike Slavik, Jane Scott Jones, Eileen Hopkins
Absent:
Peter Freire, Bill Gray, Rich Maresco, Jose Ochoa
Guests:  
Brad Roos, MPS Tournament Director
                       Bill Delaney, MPS Age Group Director



Clyde Watson, MPS/MYS Technical Director

Meeting was called to order at 7:40 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman.

Approval of the Minutes:

Motion to approve the Minutes of the MYS Board Meeting on February 16, 2011 was 

made and seconded.   

The Minutes of the February Board Meeting were approved unanimously.
Tournament Report:  Markus Rodlauer, Board Tournament Director
· Team Registration

· Larger than anticipated
· 104 Teams:  104 - 45 Girls and 59 boys (all teams accepted)
· MYS Teams:  27 - 12 Girls and 15 Boys
· Superb last minute effort by Mike Slavik emailing other clubs increased registration.
· Organization  

· Prep Meetings held regularly helped in organization.
· Markus Rodlauer mentioned Key Volunteer Areas
· Age Group Coordinators who did a superb job
· Field Marshals 

· Thank you notes will go out to key volunteers
· He thanked Mike Slavik and Melissa Riemer in particular for their efforts.

· Marketing
· Tournament marketing and recruitment, a bit late.
· Superb last minute by Mike Slavik emailing other clubs increased registration.
· Game Supplies

· Encountered difficulties ordering from Adidas: polos late, balls never arrived.

· T-Shirt Sales

· Shirts were too expensive, led to disappointing sales.
· 1,000 shirts were ordered by committee volunteer, quantity too large.
· Design could have been more attractive.
· Fields 

· Spring Hill was withdrawn before the tournament; EC Lawrence was too far away.
· Areas Key to Future Tournament Success

· Were reviewed and areas for improvement were discussed.

· Fields, Referees, Advertising to teams

· T-shirts, Game Supplies, Sponsors, and Tournament Book 
· We need the support of MYS Professional Coaches.
· Post Tournament Meeting 

· Eric Reed needs to meet with Paul Best, Referee Director, and Markus Rodlauer, to review tournament financials.

· Markus Rodlauer also noted that MYS DA Players helped out at the tournament as volunteers.
· Labor Day Tournament

· Discussion to hold it at Maryland Sportsplex
· Requirement

· 11 full sized fields

· 12 teams per age group minimum.
· Adding U13-U14 age groups will be helpful

· Maryland referees would be preferable.
· Tournament would be VYSA sanctioned.

· MYS turf fields could be a back-up if fields at Sportsplex closed.
· Referee quality should be more consistent.
· Board approval could be thru an email vote if needed before April Board Meeting.       

Treasurer Report:  Eric Reed, MYS Treasurer

· Financials 

· Updated financials were distributed in advance to the Board.

· Letter from Ross, Langan and McKendree, LLC was circulated confirming their engagement and scope of the Audit of MYS financial records.
· Motion:   Eric Reed presented the following Motion

MOTION:  Resolved, that the attached Statement of Authorities Delegated by the Board of 
Directors (version 5.0) and related Delegation of Authority Matrix (version 5.0) 
is hereby adopted effective this day.  

Motion was seconded and after Board discussion, the Motion was approved unanimously.
Administrator Report:  Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator

· Spring 2011 Registration 

· Summary distributed.  

· When Spring 2011 registration is completed, current registration count of 3,251 youth players should increase to match the count from Fall 2010. 

· 379 players have registered since February 14th.
Recreation Report:  Jane Scott Jones, Recreation Commissioner

· Recreation & SFL Coach Clinic Pre-Season Clinic

· Date:  Thursday, March 24th at the McLean Community Center.
· Clyde Watson and Jane Scott Jones ran the clinic which was fairly well attended.

· Paul Shaw from VYSA is interested in running clinics for our club.

· Neither “E” nor “F” license offered this Spring:  Fall 2010 attendance at “F” was very large at more than 50 attendees.

· All Star Tryouts are planned for Sunday, April 10 
· They will be held for those age groups where coaches have volunteered to take a team.

· MYS will be register teams in the FPYC Father’s Day All Star Tournament June 18 & 19.

· Recreation Game Scheduling

· Still a system issue with game exception dates when setting up season schedule in GPC.

· MYS U11 Girls will play one weekly game against Vienna U11 Girls teams as they did last fall.  

· 2009-2010 seasons, MYS U11 Boys played one game per week against a Vienna team.

· Adult League Coach Volunteers

· Maureen Dalbec thanked Juan Aguilar for sending out emails to the Adult Coaches League to support the Recreation program in looking for Spring season coaches.

· Matt Greiner was recruited for the U14 Boys.
· Eileen Hopkins noted that John Chapman is also a new coach recruited from the Adult Coaches League for U9 Boys this Spring.
McLean Youth Athletics Report:  Amy Lekstutis, MYS rep to MYA

· MYA Annual Review

· Amy Lekstutis distributed the McLean Youth Athletics Summary of Goals and Objectives for the 2011-2012 year, which included comparisons of goals and successes for the 2010-2011 year. 

· Barn - no immediate resolution on the Barn issues. In the process of procuring more space and/or secure space for MYS.

· Fields - Appointed a field allocation person from a non-rectangular sport to divide   MYA time between Lax, rugby. 

· 3 new board members (non sport specific) elected to the Board.
· Scholarships - 6 $500 scholarships awarded at the basketball awards ceremony. Five of the candidates had strong MYS soccer backgrounds. 

· Positive Coaching Alliance continuing. Looking for additional areas of education to offer. Current proposal is concussions.

Director of Sportsmanship Report:  Jose Ochoa

· Motion:  Jose Ochoa made the Motion to approve the Members of the Rules & Discipline Committee

MOTION: To Approve the following individuals to serve on the Rules & Discipline Committee for 2011:  Maureen Dalbec, Jane Scott-Jones, Ray Crawford, Paul Best, John Kassiri, Tim Meyer, Georgene Boll, and Tony Anikeeff
Motion was seconded and after Board discussion, the Motion was unanimously approved.

Field Development Updates:  

· Monthly Report 

· From Rich Maresco and Bill Gray was distributed to the board in advance of the meeting
New Business:

· Minutes of MYS’ Annual Meeting on March 14

· Distributed to the Board 

· Maureen Dalbec made the following Motion
Motion: To Approve the Minutes of MYS’ Annual Meeting on March 14.

Motion was seconded and after Board discussion, the Motion was unanimously approved.

· DC Elite Training Alliance
· Previously known as the Super Y League
· Created when the Washington Freedom left the area and moved to Florida.  

· Clyde Watson is affiliated with this organization as he was when he was the Assistant Coach of the Washington Freedom.

· Other MYS Coaches who were affiliated with the Super Y League will continue with this new training organization as well. 
· MYS is not affiliated with this new organization, but do expect that many of our girls will continue to train with the new group this summer.  

· Concussion Testing
· ImPACT  Concussion Package information distributed to the Board

· Medical people in the club would need to take a look at this

· Discussion that the Board could be pro-active in providing the resource to our families

· Leadership to undertake this project

· Board may know club members who they could ask to help the club with this project.
Adjournment:
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:38 PM by Maureen Dalbec, MYS Chairman.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Eileen Hopkins, MYS Club Administrator.[image: image1.png]
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